
 
 

        MEMORANDUM 
 

To: Mayor & Council 
From: Amalie Ottley, City Recorder 

Date: March 28, 2025 

Subject: Utah County Administration of the 2025 Municipal Election 
 

 
Mayor & Council,  
 

The attached Interlocal Agreement with Utah County perpetuates our existing agreement which allows 
Utah County to administer our municipal elections for 2025.  All provisions of our previous elections will 
be perpetuated including their administration of vote by mail. The price estimate did increase to $2.75 per 
voter due to inflation, higher labor costs, and new legislative mandates. (The cost per voter for the 2023 
election was $2.25 per voter.) The cost estimate for the 2025 elections included in the agreement is based 
on active registered voters in Santaquin as of January 1st, 2025.  

 

Please feel free to reach out to me or Norm with any questions. 

 


